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Minutes of the Extra- Ordinary Parish Council Meeting held on Thursday 9th May 2024 at 7.30.pm, at Bridgerule Village Hall. 

These minutes are provisional until signed by the Chairman at the next meeting.

Present : 	 Chairman: D Hale
Councillors, F. Cogdell,  K. James,  J. Trayford,
In Attendance : Clerk,
M.P – Director of Legal and Democratic Services and Monitoring Officer, from  Devon County Council,
Public x 2
Apologies: J. Morrish, S. Cholwill, J. McDougall, K. Bowditch, S. Whatmore, M. Tape.

Declarations of Interests:  The Chairman asked that interests be declared as they arise. 


3298.	Discussion of new proposed order of Speed Limits and Inclusion of 20mph areas for Bridgerule, under Draft Order and Plan 6119 :  DH welcomed and thanked M. P from DCC for attending the meeting and welcomed the two members of the public.  As there were four members of the Parish council present, the meeting had a quorum and could proceed.  DH said that it was disappointing that the proposal did not include making other roads in the village subject to 20mph and the purpose of the meeting was to formulate an adequate response from the parish council, expressing concerns of safety for pedestrians and road users throughout the village and to ask DCC to reconsider the current proposal and to include more areas within the village.  Signs and notices had been placed in certain areas advising of the current proposal.  Comments on the proposal needed to be submitted by 23rd May.   Middle Road, Under Road, Littlebridge Cross would still be 30mph, under  this proposal, which became live on the 1st May.  He asked  councillors present for their comments.

 KJ said that he had hoped that the 20mph zone would be from the top of Vicarage Hill, and further before, and run down through and up to The Green at least, as a minimum.  The Churchtown area was discussed, it is currently bad as the area is designated 60mph.  DH pointed out that a resident from the area had attended the last Annual meeting and reported that speeding traffic along there was an issue.  All councillors agreed that Churchtown should be  and would benefit from becoming 30mph zone, although 20mph would be better. Clerk had received phone call from a resident of Sunways in the Churchtown area, stating how hazardous it was when leaving their property.  

JT had hoped for 20mph throughout the village, past the estate and up to Churchtown hill, Littlebridge Meadows area as lots of children and their parents walk to the school from the area which has no footpaths.  Some schoolchildren walk towards Borough Cross for school transport.  Middle Road also has high numbers of passing vehicles.  JT showed some VAS data to MP for the purpose of illustration of the number of vehicles travelling through the village. 
 DH said that after the council had been notified of the proposed scheme last year, he had met two representatives from DCC who were measuring and assessing the area near Meadow View, Middle Road, it was unclear of the exact purpose of this. 
 FC said that the draft order, detailing Schedule 1 and Schedule 2 appeared to give details of 20mph lengths of road, which did not seem to be included on the accompanying map, and suggested clarification was needed on this.  MP said they would take this back to DCC.  See Appendix 1.  He also wondered whether Middle Road and the section of it as 30mph would be affected by lighting regulations under the Road Traffic Act. 
Clerk had received notification from NHO that the new development , Meadow View would be subject to 30mph as the parish had applied for this to be done last year, on the 23rd January 2023 and added to the HATOC plan.  This should have been done by the developers but hadn’t. A copy of this proposal given to MP.  See Appendix 2. 

Clerk reported that councillors who were not able to attend had all stated their dissatisfaction with the current proposal as it felt that more areas should be incorporated into the 20mph zone, which would be of more benefit to the village.  
DH invited the two members of the public to comment, one resident of Meadow View had written to DCC asking if the 60mph could be reduced to 30mph on the road from Borough Cross to Littlebridge Cross heading into Bridgerule and had received a response that this was against policy, which is 30mph for properties with no road frontages. Clerk asked for permission to send the email to MP and DCC, granted.  The second member reported that they see many potential accidents along that stretch of road on a frequent basis and agreed with all what had been discussed and would also like the 20mph areas to be increased. 

Councillors then agreed on areas they also wished to be included in the new proposal and this was plotted on the map to be submitted to DCC. Proposed, 1st FC,2nd JT, all councillors in favour.  See Appendix 3. 

Action plan, MP would take concerns and request to discuss with DCC and assist with clarification from the transport team on the 20mph areas.  MP would also assist with the official parish council comment on the application in due course. Clerk to email MP – VAS data, email from Highways to resident, HATOC plan, new map with amendments for 20mph inclusion.  Specific site details of zones to be included with the new map before submission to DCC. 

3299.	Meeting Closed  at 8.02pm. 



Signed by Meeting Chairman : …………………………………………………………………………………..


Date of signing :                         …………………………………………………………………………………….
	

	

	

	











APPENDIX 1.
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APPENDIX 3. 
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